It is with a heavy heart that I write this letter. Dad (Bobby Brindle) passed away May 24, peacefully at home. His health had declined rapidly since the last newsletter was sent out. Shortly after Easter he was placed back on hospice, and they did a great job of keeping him comfortable in his last days.

I appreciate all the prayers, cards, and support that you have continued to send over the last few years. Your support made it possible for me to keep dad at home and care for him.

Please pray for our family as we navigate life without him.

My hope is to continue to care for mom and keep her at home as dad would have wanted me to do. Mom is doing ok and is comfortable at home. Doctors have prescribed medicine for her Alzheimer's, and it has helped tremendously. We were told the medicine will help her memory and we hope she continues to do well on it.

Dad (Bro. Bobby) had requested several weeks ago that I let all his supporters, friends, churches, and members know that he loved and appreciated each of you and will be looking forward to seeing each of you again one day.

I personally want to thank everyone for their prayers, friendship, and support because we could not have done this without everyone's help.

In closing, if any financial supporters of Bobby Brindle's feel the need to continue to support mom, please make the support out to Cathy Brindle or Shane Brindle.

If not thank you again for all your support in the past.

Sincerely,

Shane Brindle and family

Cathy Brindle

Address if needed:

1111 Maple Grove Church Rd.

Chatsworth, GA 30705

706-618-6171 (Shane)